BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

ENGAGED

BROWN-LUME - Donald and Grace Brown are happy to announce the engagement of their daughter, Karen, to Emanuel Lume of Rosemont, QC. A spring 2003 wedding is being planned. Congratulations and love from the family.

BORN

FRENCH - Once again Audrey Gillies is thrilled to announce the arrival of another great-grandchild. This makes number 6 and is as exciting as the first. This makes number 6 and is as exciting as the first. Ethen Scott French was born on July 5, 2002 at 9:20 a.m. weighing 7 lb. 11 oz. and was 19" long. This handsome fellow is the son of Tricia Elvidge and Duane French. He is lucky to have 2 big brothers, Grant and Jeremy, Grandma and Grandpa Elvidge (Gwen and Alan) as well as Grandma and Grandpa French (Ethel and Ron) are happy as Nanny Gillies. Great-grandpa Gillies is again smiling from up above.

MYRE - On July 4, 2002 at St-Jean-Richelieu was born William, son of Carole Daoust and Gabriel Myre, weighing 6 lb. 15 oz. Happy grandparents are Mrs. Nicole Faucher, and Mr. and Mrs. Gaétan and Thérèse Myre. A little brother for Marie-Pier.

DIED

DUKE, Arline Bertha (née Goundrey) - In her 82nd year at the Montreal General Hospital on July 5, 2002. Beloved wife of Mons for 55 years. Loving mother of Louise Robb (David), Kathryn Lunden (Duane), Diane, and Gordon (JoAnn). Cherished grandmother of Bradley, Jeffrey and Gregory. Sadiy missed by dear cousin Leslie Beattie. Visitation took place at the Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon on Monday, July 8, 2002 from 2-4 p.m. and from 7-9 p.m. Funeral service was held at St. John's Anglican Church at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday. In lieu of flowers, memorial donations to St. John's Anglican Church Memorial Fund or to the charity of your choice would be greatly appreciated.

HENDERSON, Anthony Arthur - Of Cornwall. Beloved companion of Tina Brady. Dear father of Kassandra and Devan Henderson. Dear son of Elaine Henderson (step-father of Rene Henderson); and Arthur Henderson (step-mother Caroline). Also survived by his sister Tina Boisclair (Rodney); and brother Howard Henderson (Angele); his step-children Philip and Tommy Ferretti; and nieces and nephews Stephanie and D.J. Boisclair; and Tisha and Tyler Henderson. Resting at the Wilson Funeral Home 822 Pitt Street, Cornwall from 10 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. on Saturday July 13. (Funeral service will be held in Knox St. Paul's United Church on Saturday, July 13, 2002 at 1:00 p.m.) Committal to follow in Woodlawn Cemetery, Cornwall, If so desired, contributions to the trust fund established for Anthony's children would be appreciated by the

KARN - At her residence on Friday, July 5, 2002. Bertha Karn (née Holden) of Woodingford Lodge and formerly of Robinson St., Woodstock in her 97th year. Beloved wife of the late Russell "Bud" Karn. Dear mother of Patricia Totten and her hussell of the late Russell and her hussell of the late Russell of the Russell of th band Dale of Woodstock and Kathryn McCormick of Athelstan, Quebec. Loved grandmother of several grandchildren and great grandchildren. Bertha was predeceased by her son-in-law Gerald, by sisters Jenny, Annie and Gertrude and by her brothers Richard and Hartley. Bertha was a past member of the Bonds Federated Farm Women's Club and of the Bonds Federated Farm Women's Club and of the Woodstock Fair-board Auxiliary. Friends called at the R.D. Longworth Funeral Home, 845 Devonshire Ave., Woodstock, 539-0004, Sunday 7-9 p.m., where the complete funeral service was held in the chapel on Monday at 1:30 p.m. with Rev. Donald Linkletter officiating. Interment in the Hillview Cemetery. Contributions to the Heart and Stroke Foundation of Ontario or the Alzheimer Society would be appreciated. Online condolences at wavelongworthfuneralhome.com at www.longworthfuneralhome.com

PEDDIE, William Bert - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on July 2, 2002, in his 80th year. Beloved husband and best friend of Thelma Stacey. Besides his wife, he leaves to mourn his son Mark. Predeceased by his brother Norman. Especially loved by his in-laws Herbert and June Wolf, Laura Brown, Margaret and Ethel Stacey, Alvin and Ruth Stacey, Bob and Brenda Rice and many loved nieces, nephews and cousins. Service was held from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Saturday, July 6. If so desired, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital or Community Living (Mentally Handicapped), 197 Fairview, Dewittville,

DIED

SHETTLER, Roy (1922-2002) - After a short courageous battle with cancer, passed away on July 5, 2002 at the Belleville General Hospital. Loving husband and dear friend of Ina May (Bennie). Survived by brothers Hugh (Jean) of Boucherville, Quebec, and Keith (the late Cecile) of Port Perry, Ontario. Remembered fondly by a host of friends and relatives. Following a distinguished career during World War II in bomber command. Roy was part of World War II in bomber command. Roy was part of management with Northern Electric, (Nortel) for 32 years. In their retirement, Roy and Ina experienced many happy years at their home on Lake Mississagagnon at Cloyne, Ont. and enjoyed the friendship of the community of Barrie Township, a special thank you to every one. At Roy's request, there will be no visitation, Cremation has taken place and a private celebration of Roy's life will be held at a later date. As expressions of sympathy, memorial donations to the BGH Foundation or charity of choice would be much appreciated. A special thank-you to Dr. R. Bates and staff of 5th floor at the BGH. Arrangements entrusted to John R. Bush Funeral Home, 80 Highland Ave., Belleville. (613) 968-5588. (613) 968-5588.

DAVID, Luc, B.A., LL.B. - Motorcyclist and Union man. Born in Huntingdon, Quebec April 5, 1945 and died in Ottawa July 8, 2002. Luc was actively involved as a member in the union movement in Canada including in UAW Local 707; Chief Shop Steward and Local Executive member, UAW Local 1163; President, IBEW Local 1501; Local President CBRT&GW (Yellow Coach Lines). He also worked for many unions including as Business Agent for SEIU Locals 323 and 323A (1974-1975); Business Representative, Canadian Airline Employees Association (1980); Coursel/Negotiator, International Painters Local 349 (1986-1988); Negotiator and Grievance & Adjudication Officer, Public Service Alliance of Canada (1988-2002), Luc worked hard and won many victories on behalf of thousands of workers across Canada. He was also an avid motorcyclist and was a member of the HOG and BMW Motorcycle Owners. Luc achieved many and BMW Motorcycle Owners. Luc achieved many accomplishments on his motorcycles and, desite his illness, participated in the Iron Butt Association SaddleSore 1000, the Blackfly 1600 and Burn Burner 1500 Gold by riding 1,226 miles in under 24 hours in 1998 and over 1,500 miles in under 24 hours in 2000. He rode widely throughout Canada and the US and in one year alone traveilled over 28,000 miles. Luc was a friend to many people all across Canada and elsewhere, he will be sorely missed by Canada and elsewhere, he will be sorely missed by them and by the union movement. Special thanks to his doctors and to the staff of the ORCC and the to his doctors and to the staff of the ORCC and the 5th Floor, General Hospital. Friends may visit at the Central Chapel of Hulse, Playfair & McGarry, 315 McLeod Street, Ottawa on Thursday, July 11 from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. A memorial service will be held in the Chapel on Friday, July 12, 2002 at 1 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Ottawa Regional Cancer Centre. "I have lived my life as I wanted I have not said out I have a read out. life as I wanted, I have not sold out. I have earned my living in my chosen profession, doing what comes from the heart. You can't get any more successful than that."

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank all our friends and relatives for attending our mixed shower on June 29. Your best wishes were much appreciated.

Thank-you, Kimberley Forrester & Shawn Chapman

We would like to thank our family, friends and customers for their kindness and for all the beautiful baby gifts we've received since Sydney's birth. Tanya, Luc & Sydney Léger

His wife, Marie-Thérèse and his children Line, Louise, Denis and Manon, as well as his grandchildren, Stéphanie, Jonathan, Valérie and Audrey wish to thank everyone who expressed sympathy at the time of Réjean Legault's death on June 13, 2002 at the age of 65 years, either by mass offerings, flowers, donations, visits or attendance at the funeral. Everyone who did not sign the register is asked to consider these thanks as personal. Also, we would like to thank Doctors Lemieux, Hébert and Rosenberg and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank the Hemmingford Firemen for com-ing to my assistance the night of the fire in my garage. Also I wish to express a special thanks to those who came over from the school and got the Tractor outside.

> Gratefully, Doris Cookman

The family of the late Florence Carson Rushford wish to thank Dr. Blonde, the staff of the 3rd Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, especially to the ICU team for the excellant, compassionate care given to our mother. Also to Rev. Kate Jordon, friends and relatives, for flowers, cards visits and support in our time of sorrow. Your love and com-passion at this difficult time is greatly appreciated.

All the Ling Family from Howick, Nova Scotia, Ontario, Calgary, Dallas Texas and other USA states want to say a million thanks for the excellent care want to say a million thanks for the excellent care given to the Late William A. Ling of Howick. Special thanks to the director Mr. Desgens, Dr. Bissette, Dr. Geukjian, nursing staff of Barrie Memorial Hospital, Doctors and Staff of Huntingdon Hospital. J.M. Loiselle Funeral Home, Mrs. Marjorie Templeton, Mr. Roy Templeton, Mrs. Thyra Tolhurst and Sons, Mrs. Muriel Kerr, Heidi Baillairge, Cheryl Gagnon, Tara Fisher, Marie Rioux, Paul Charbonneau, CLSC Staff, Patrick St. Once. Joyce Sutton. Hermine Benz. Staff, Patrick St. Onge, Joyce Sutton, Hermine Benz, Heidi Rankin, Barry Guihan, Mary Yasvinski, Father Clement. Special Thanks to the unknown person who gave a large donation in Memory of Mr. Ling to the Cancer Society, for all the nice sympathy cards, phone calls, food and mass offerings. All the Ling Family where moved to tears by the outpouring support from people we have never met. We cannot adequately express how much we appreciate what people did to help us.

May God bless You All The Ling Family

Anna Elliott Elder - Thank-you to Dr. Krotecki, the nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care and kindness given to our Mom and sister during her hospital stay. Thanks to Charlene's Nursing Home for the care given to Anna. A special thank-you to two very good friends to Anna - Beryl and Margaret, we appreciate all you have done in the past few years to help Mom (Anna). Jean and John, your visits and help to Mom (Anna) are appreciated more than words can say. Our gratitude is extended to Reverend Susan Estabrooks for your visits to Anna and for your support and compassion to her family as well as the service at the cemetery. Thanks also to John for the kind words of remembrance spoken at the cemetery. Thank to all of Anna's family and friends for phone calls, visits and cards over the years and for the phone calls and the kind acts and work of her death. All the kind acts and work thy mean a great deal to us. Sincerely, Norman and Bernie & family Ronnie and Nancy & family Maggie and Bill Isabell the phone calls and cards to the family at the time of her death. All the kind acts and words of sympa-

A Mothers Love is Forever...



ELEANOR ELVERA JAMIESON May 19, 1929 - June 18, 2002

Following the death of Eleanor Jamieson her family would like to express a sincere thank you to her friends, neighbors and relatives for their many acts of kindness, love and support during last few years. A special thank you to Dr. Blonde and the staff of the CLSC home care for their care while she was at home. In addition heart felt gratitude to Dr. Lemieux, staff and volunteers at the Huntingdon Country Hospital for all your dedication, compassion and care over the past three years. To those who paid a last tribute to Mom your sympathy prayers and support will be remembered § always.

Wesley Jamieson Bea & Richard Grant & family Beverly & Danny & family Normari & Wanda & family

IN MEMORIAM

LEPAGE, Germaine - (1920-2001) - In loving memory of a dear mother who passed away 1 year ago on July 16, 2001. Gone from our sight, but never our memories

Gone from our touch,

but never our hearts.

Forever loved, we miss you. Love Wayne & Hélène XX

McCOY - In loving memory of my dear husband Jim McCoy, who died a year ago on July 17, 2001. He lived his life for those he loved And those he loved remember. But oh, for the touch of the vanished hand And the sound of a voice that's still.

Lovingly,

SENECAL, Adèle - In loving memory of a dear wife, who passed away July 11, 1982. The midnight stars are shining upon your silent

Beneath it, sleeps the one I love The one I could not save I miss you and love you very much, Sadly missed by your husband René



Carolyn to
Wesley Irving
son of Bruce and Viki Irving Wedding is planned for August 16, 2003.

Graduation



Erin Mark

Received her DEC in Publication Design & Management from Champlain College, St-Lambert, on June 17, 2002. Erin is currently employed as a designer in the Marketing Communications Dept. at Concordia University. Erin is the daughter of Dan and Sharon Mark of Hemmingford.

Congratulations, Erin! Love Mum, Dad and Emily





